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Dates to Remember  

J Middle School swimming 

starts April 18th (next 

Monday)  

J Foundation 2017           

Information night ðApril 

20th  at 7:00pm  

J ANZAC Day ðApril 25th 

Public Holiday            

No students attend 

school on this day  

J School Photos May 25th  

Forms will be sent home 

for ordering shortly  

 

School Contact Details  

Phone: (03) 5943 2800    Fax: (03) 5943 2888    Email: officer.ss@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 

Term Dates  

 

Term 2: 11 April to 24 

June  

Term 3: 11 July to 16 

September  

Term 4:  3 October to  20 

December  

 

Welcome to term 2! We especially welcome our new students, 
families and staff and trust they are adjusting well to life at Officer 

SS. We thank those families and staff who are affected by the   
inevitable changes that occur in an ever growing school for their 
resilience. We will always try to minimize the impact of change but 

it is unavoidable in the current climate.  

There has been some discussion regarding parking both within the 

school and on Parker St. As we now have over 180 students and 
more than 80 staff parking spaces are at a premium. More        
concerning is the congestion and safety of our students at either 

end of the day. The staff have agreed to leave the school side of 
Parker St. available to parents to avoid road crossing for students. 

We have also reserved pick up and drop of spaces with the       
carpark. These spaces are time limited and are needed particularly 
for those with mobility issues. Recently there have been a number 

of occasions when young children have been running unsupervised 
through the carpark, particularly at the end of the day. We ask 

parents to please supervise your children at all times whilst 

in the school or around the school grounds.  

This term sees some students accessing the swimming program 
and the basketball season also gets underway. We wish our teams 
the best of luck representing the school in the broader community. 

We also remind all students that school uniform is compulsory at 

all times but particularly when they are out and about.  

 

Cheers  

Sue and Denise  
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